
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
FEBRUARY 11—LEADERSHIP LAB COFFEE BAR FUND-

RAISER from 8:00-11:30 am 

FEBRUARY 14—ASH WEDNESDAY WORSHIP at 12:00 pm 

and 7:00 pm 

MARCH 28—LIVING LAST SUPPER at 7:00 pm 

MARCH 29—MAUNDY THURSDAY WORSHIP at 7:00 pm 

MARCH 30—GOOD FRIDAY WORSHIP at 7:00 pm 

MARCH 30—PRAYER VIGIL BEGINS at 9:00 pm 

APRIL 1—EASTER WORSHIP at 6:30 am, 8:15 am and 10:30 

am 

APRIL 25—27TH ANNUAL SALAD LUNCHEON AND BAKE 

SALE from 11:00 am—1:30 pm 
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 Energized and Moving  
 

Being a disciple of Christ, a follower of 

Jesus, is a free-willed loving and 

gracious response to a loving and 

gracious God! 

 

We recently started our new church year, a new 

year (Welcome 2018), a new congregational year 

after the annual meeting and a new council.  That is 

a lot over the last couple of months!  Can you feel 

the energy?  Can you feel the Spirit moving about?  

I sure can.  Take a look at the narrative budget 

again and get energized by all that we do, in the 

name of God, with your support. 

 

We had a great end of the year.  What’s that, you 

say?  Sure, we came in very strong and that should 

energize us all.  We did not come in as far in debt 

as we had anticipated.  There were a lot of people 

stepping up near the end.  Now to help each of us 

keep up this energy so we can be in the black by 

the end of the year. 

 

We have such great opportunities here at First.  

Now that we are in our congregation’s new year, 

we can continue to grow our congregation, grow in 

Church 
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mission opportunities, grow in service to each 

other, grow our leadership, grow our giving of 

time and talents. 

 

We have a new member class this month.  As part 

of this class, I invite everyone to partake in the 

Spiritual Gifts portion of the class.  Join in 

fellowship with the new members and find out 

what God is calling you to be involved in.  We 

have already had two baptisms, and others have 

started the conversation about baptism.  I have been in conversation 

about weddings and vow renewals.  All of this is exciting because it 

shows us the excitement and activity of this congregation. 

 

This year’s Lent promises to be part of that excitement.  We again 

will be sharing our services with St. Paul United Methodist.  The 

services will be more contemplative and will grow each week.  Not 

only do I anticipate attendance to grow, but each week we will grow 

what is offered in the service.  Each service will have a drama to 

open us up.  These will be directed by our choir directory, Joey 

Hartshorn.  Last year we showed a DVD of a “Living Last Supper” I 

was involved in.  This year, we will have a live “Living Last 

Supper”, directed by Joey Hartshorn.  With word of mouth, press 

releases and some advertising, I expect that we will have many 

visitors and first-time worshipers.  Are you energized now?  Come 

experience the Spirit in our midst! 

 

Peace and blessings 

Pastor Doug 
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► Worship at First Lutheran 

 

February 4, Fifth Sunday after Epiphany 
 

First Lesson:  Isaiah 40:21-31 Second Lesson:  1 Cor. 9:16-23  

Psalm:  147:1-11, 20c  Gospel:  Mark 1:29-39  

 

February 11, Transfiguration of Our Lord 
 

First Lesson:  2 Kings 2:1-12 Second Lesson:  2 Cor. 4:3-6  

Psalm:  50:1-6   Gospel:  Mark 9:2-9 

 

February 18, First Sunday in Lent 
 

First Lesson:  Genesis 9:8-17 Second Lesson:  1 Peter 3:18-22  

Psalm:  25:1-10  Gospel:  Mark 1:9-15  

 

February 25, Second Sunday in Lent 
 

First Lesson:  Gen. 17:1-7, 15-16  Second Lesson:  Romans 4:13-25  

Psalm:  22:23-31   Gospel:  Mark 8:31-38 

► February Flower Chart 
 

February 4 (Altar) Given by Bill and Barb McLarty in honor of their 

daughters Denise Kleinberg and Jill Brown. 

 

February 11 (Altar) Given by Marv and Kathy Muirhead. 

 

February 18 (Altar) Given by Conrad and Linda Johansen in honor of the 

birthday of their son, Karl. 

 

February 25 (Altar) open  

 

Congratulations ◄ 

 

Justin Charles Lake and Carli Christine 

Lake, children of Chad Cain and Brianne 

Lake, were baptized January 7.  Justin and Carli’s sponsors 

were Troy and Angela Plueger.  The congregational sponsors 

were Mike and Jill Gill. 

 

Congratulations to Brandon and Gracie Trautwein on the 

birth of their daughter, Lena Grace Trautwein, on Wednesday, 

January 10.  Lena weighed 8 lbs. 1 oz. and measured 20 inches 

long. 

Anniversaries This Month ◄ 

Randy and Theresa Grove  February 27 

Clark and Gayle Kleinberg  February 13 

Wilbur and Sandy Larson   February 19 

Doug and Janet Tondreau  February 14 

Lenten Meals ◄ 

 

We are in need of people to help provide the Lenten lunches 

and Lenten suppers.  There are sign-up sheets at the Welcome 

Center. 



February 2018 

► Happy Birthday 

Ruth Ailts—February 14 

Tom Barber—February 2 

Robert Brodersen—February 24 

Nyabiel Bukjiok—February 15 

Kerri Durant—February 4 

Chris Gehner—February 23 

Jackie Gierman—February 7 

Jessica Gill—February 17 

Terri Gotch—February 24 

Chris Graves—February 25 

Gordon Hansen—February 27 

Eddie Hernandez—February 1 

Ilene Hofmeister—February 6 

Brandi Johnson—February 12 

Jeremiah Johnson—February 14 

Dale Kai—February 11 

Linda Kendra—February 11 

Denise Kleinberg—February 2 

James Kleinberg—February 21 

Chris Knudsen—February 27 

Tanner Koeppe—February 22 

Sadie Krontz—February 7 

Spencer Leiting—February 25 

Kathy Muirhead—February 11 

Hannah Niemeyer—February 3 

Shaynie Porter—February 18 

Diane Sands—February 24 

Angie Sorem—February 27 

Starla Sorensen—February 3 

Linda Swanson—February 8 

Manon Thramer—February 22 

Jeff Todd—February 24 

Rita Todd—February 21 

Nanci Walsh—February 14 

 

 

► Youth Birthdays 

Jessica Baker—February 9 

Drew Benson—February 5 

Emily Guy—February 8 

Ian Hernandez—February 28 

 

 

 

Alex Kleider—February 2 

Carli Lake—February 27 

Ethan Lake—February 22 

 

 

 

There are also opportunities for adult leadership lab.  This is 

geared to train adults in not only leading inside and outside of 

the church, but leading the youth within our congregation.  

Their costs to attend are the same, but in reality, it is more.  

Most adults will need to take vacation time from work, to be 

able to go. 

 

How can you support our youth and adults going to Leader-

ship Lab?  Direct donations and support of the fundraisers are 

greatly appreciated.  Supporting the future of our congrega-

tion, church and community is greatly appreciated.  Do you 

want more information on Leadership Lab? 

 

Check out www.leadershiplab.net and www.facebook.com/

leadershiplab.  There you can find pictures, videos and detailed 

information.  

Youth Leadership Support (cont.) ◄ 
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► Youth Leadership Support 

 

There will be fundraisers to help defray the costs of Leadership 

Lab.  Once the youth is paid for and registered, we want to be 

able to rebate some of the cost back to the parents.  Help sup-

port our youth when these fundraiser opportunities arise.  

What is Leadership Lab?   

 

The older get older and the younger get older, and eventually 

the youth of today are the older ones of tomorrow.  For wise 

leadership both inside and outside of the church, skills need to 

be acquired.  There need to be people that know how to lead 

others to accomplish God’s tasks for us here on earth. 

 

Last year, we had four of our youth attend Leadership Lab and 

learn the basics of leadership that can be applied both inside 

and outside the church.  They have each come back, changed 

by their experience and have become more involved in our 

congregation.  Some are more involved than others, but in-

volved, the same.  God has touched each of them in a way that 

has changed them internally, and sometimes that can be seen 

externally. 

 

This July, the same youth that went to Leadership Lab last year 

will have the opportunity to go again, for follow-up training.  

In addition, all of the 8
th

 grade confirmation class will have the 

opportunity to go.  The tuition is $380 per youth, not counting 

transportation, to Rock Island IL.  This may sound expensive, 

but the cost includes 5 nights of lodging and all meals and 

training. 

      cont. next page 

 

Women of the ELCA ◄ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 CIRCLE MEETINGS  

 

 
LYDIA GROUP February 8, 2018          7:00 p.m. 

   LEADER: Kris Dill 

   HOSTESS: Vicky Johnson 

 
CIRCLE I  February 19, 2018          2:00 p.m. 

   LEADER: Betty Bass 

   HOSTESS: Linda Fischer 

     Sandy Larson 

 
CIRCLE II  February 13, 2018           9:15 a.m. 

   LEADER: Mary Wolf 

   HOSTESS: Kathy Anders 

 

 

 

 
 

Bible Study 

“Multiple Meanings” 

Lydia:  “Resting in Him: I Need to Slow Down But I Can’t!” 
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► With Deepest Sympathy 

 

We extend our heartfelt sympathy to the following families.  

Please keep them in your prayers. 
 

 

The family of Fred Glover, who passed away Saturday, Decem-

ber 23.  Services were held Wednesday, December 27 at Mohr 

Funeral Home. 
 

Rick Heuertz and family, on the death of Rick’s father, Stanley 

Heuertz, on Saturday, January 6.  Services were held Friday, 

January 12 at All Saints Catholic Parish—St. James Church in Le 

Mars. 
 

Chris and Denise Kleinberg and family, on the death of Chris’ 

mother, Monette Kleinberg, on Saturday, January 13.  Services 

were held Thursday, January 18 here at First Lutheran. 
 

Donna Krontz and family, on the death of Donna’s sister, Vivi-

an Harder, on Saturday, January 13.  Services were held Thurs-

day, January 18 at Christy-Smith Funeral Home. 

► Leadership Lab Fundraiser 

 

On Sunday, February 11 from 8:00-11:30am, there will be a 

coffee bar fundraiser for those attending Leadership Lab this 

year.  There are several people interested in going.  We’re 

looking for anyone who has Thrivent Financial matching funds 

to help us and also donations to help pay for lab.  If you can’t 

attend the fundraiser, donations may be left in the church of-

fice.  Thanks for your help! 

      —Jenni Durant 

 

First Communion Class ◄ 

 

Anyone in 5th grade or older that has not had a first commun-

ion class is invited to participate in this class.  Do you want to 

learn more about the Eucharist?  Come to this class and partici-

pate.  The classes will be held on Sundays following the second 

worship service.  The first class is February 18.  Classes will run 

five weeks.  We will be meeting twice at the Sioux City Art Cen-

ter, where we will be working on plates and chalices that will be 

used during your First Communion.  Our last Sunday we will 

bake communion bread.  First communion will take place on 

Easter morning and you will be able to pick which service you 

want to receive your first communion at.  Even if you have al-

ready taken communion, this is still a celebration of first com-

munion following the class.  Please let Denise Kleinberg or the 

office know if you would like to attend or want your child to 

attend.  Children are required to have at least one parent/

guardian attend each class with them. 

What’s Important ◄ 

 

On February 4, 1968, exactly two months before Martin Luther 

King Jr. was assassinated, he delivered his last sermon at Atlan-

ta’s Ebenezer Baptist Church.  In in, he described his prefer-

ences for his own funeral.  He didn’t want people to mention 

his Nobel Peace Prize, his other awards or where he went to 

school; none of that was important, he said.  Instead, he want-

ed his eulogist to say King “tried to give his life serving others” 

and “tried to love somebody.” 
 

In that sermon, King also said “everybody can serve,” regard-

less of background or educational level.  The only require-

ments, he said, were “a heart full of grace” and “a soul generat-

ed by love.” 
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► New Member Class 

 

Do you want to become a member at First Lutheran?  Well, 

you have that opportunity coming up this month.  We wel-

come you to be part of the congregation.  You do not have to 

have a membership to be involved here.  The advantage of a 

membership is that you can vote in the annual meeting.  You 

can serve on council and represent the congregation at Synod 

Assembly.  Without membership, you cannot do those items, 

but you can be involved in any other way God is calling you. 

 

On February 9 and 10, we will be holding the “New Members” 

class.  From 6:30 pm until 9:30 pm on the 9
th

 we will be taking 

a Spiritual Gifts course.  We will then meet on the 10
th

 from 

8:30 am until 5 pm to continue the course.  Depending on how 

many of the sections we get through, there will be some fol-

low up dates to finalize the course, cover Lutheran doctrine 

and service opportunities at First Lutheran. 

 

Please look for the signup sheet at the Welcome Center or 

contact Pastor Doug to get signed up.  You can reserve your 

spot by calling the office, sending an email to of-

fice@flcssc.org or pastordoug@flcssc.org.   

 

Lastly, I highly encourage everyone to be part of this class be-

cause of the Spiritual Gifts course that we will be taking.  Even 

if you are a member already, consider signing up so you can 

take the course. 

 

Looking forward to seeing so many! 

Pastor Doug 

 

Thank You ◄ 

 

Marla Bianchini-A big thank you to those who helped take 

the Christmas decorations down out of the church: Rose Dud-

ley, Terri Gotch, Linda Johansen, Vicky Johnson and Rita Todd.  

Thanks also to Chris Knudsen, Randy Rahn and Tyler Fader for 

lugging everything downstairs and storing them until next 

year. 

 

Carl and Shirley Hansen-Thanks to First Lutheran Church for 

the lovely Christmas fruit basket and to Sandy Larson for deliv-

ering it. 

 

Jackie Larson-Thank you for the fruit basket.  It was very 

much appreciated and thoughtful. 

 

Ed Matz-Thank you for the delicious fruit basket that you sent 

at Christmas.  Also, I appreciate the prayers you have offered 

and thanks to Pastor Doug for his visits. 

 

Joyce Williams-Many, many thanks to the church and ladies 

of the church for the wonderful Christmas gifts.  We have so 

many loving and caring people in our church. 
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► Financial Reports 

 

_______________________________________________________ 
December Attendance & General Fund Receipts 

 

 December 3  132  $  5,323.14 

 December 10  154  $  3,658.72 

 December 17  174  $  4,022.14 

 December 24  127  $  3,490.40 

 December 24  307  $11,021.00 

 December 31    57  $  4,031.50 
___________________________________________________________________________________ 

Treasurer’s Report - December 2017 
 

Beginning General Fund Balance:   $    -  39,951.71 
 

Receipts: 

 Contributions    $31,546.90 

 Interest - Credit Union                         63.69 

 Misc. Income          287.30 

TOTAL:    $31,897.89 
 

Expenses: 

 Pastor’s salary    $  3,458.34 

 Pastor’s allowances / exp.       3,487.71 

 Auxiliary staff salaries               6,078.65 

 Payroll Taxes           465.02 

 Parsonage Payment/Utilities         774.47 

 Utilities         1,366.43 

 Postage & Supplies            33.66 

 Grounds Maint.           706.07 

 Building Maint.           251.72 

 Janitorial Supplies                   185.12 

 Altar Care             37.88 

 Worship & Music           100.00 

 Bell Maint.        1,000.00 

 Organ & Piano exp.          998.00 

 Youth              94.14 

 Parish & Other exp.          383.66 

 Office Expenses           223.16 

 Benevolence                      1,147.50 

TOTAL:                   $20,791.53 
  

 Transfer to Capital Improvement: $          100.00 

 Transfer from other funds:  $       3,027.71 

 Ending General Fund Balance: $   - 25,917.65 

 

Hiccups! ◄ 
 

All of us have had the hiccups—that annoying reminder that we’re 

quite human.  They can arrive quite suddenly and leave just as quick.  

Or they can come and go.  And come back again when least expected. 
 

Annoying!  Hiccups can happen in other ways, too…in our case, recent 

‘challenges’ in our sound system presented us with mechanical 

‘hiccups!’ 
 

Last fall our hearing assistance system quit working.  I guess it wasn’t 

surprising—it was first installed in the 1970’s and was just plain worn 

out.  The receivers couldn’t be repaired and the transmitter quit send-

ing signals.  Thanks to member’s assistance, a new system was ac-

quired and installed.  And it’s working very well. 
 

Our next hiccup caused many issues—the main amplifier started to 

turn on and off on its own, the power switch no longer turned on or 

off and volume would go up and down on its own—a true ‘ghost in 

the machine!’  Again, a member of the congregation anonymously 

provided funds to replace the amplifier and the ghost was exorcised! 
 

And then there was the return of the hiccup—or maybe just one last 

gasping hic.  We discovered the Equalizer wasn’t working right.  I 

won’t go into details, but the equalizer balances the voices, instru-

ments and other signals together and helps avoid feedback.  After a 

visit from a technician, it’s working the way it should, the hiccup is 

gone and our sound is fuller and well balanced again. 
 

So, this case of the hiccups is history.  Many of you may have suc-

cumbed to the hiccups we faced, too.  You may have noted the issues 

and the sound wasn’t to your liking at the time. 
 

I’d like to suggest if you haven’t experienced the Spirit Connection 

service lately, you should stop by at 10:30 and be part of it again.  I 

think you’ll find the sound—and the service—has improved greatly 

over the last several months. 
 

Come to the Spirit Connection—and leave your hiccups behind! 

J.R. Reider, Contemporary Music Director 
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► Lent 

 

The season of Lent begins on Ash Wednesday, February 14, 

with services at 12:00 pm and 7:00 pm.  Both services include 

Holy Communion and the imposition of ashes.  Wednesday 

services continue for the next five weeks at 12:00 pm and 7:00 

pm.  Beginning February 21, we will share Wednesday evening 

services with St. Paul United Methodist Church. 

 

Evening services will be held at First Lutheran on February 21, 

March 7, and March 21.  There will also be a Living Last Supper 

here at First Lutheran on Wednesday, March 28.  The evening 

services will be held at St. Paul United Methodist Church on 

February 28 and March 14. 

► First Lutheran Church Pantry 

 

Did you know that First Lutheran has a food pantry?  It is open 

Tuesday-Friday from 9:00 am-11:30 am.  In 2017, 764 boxes of 

food were given out of the office to people who are in need of 

food, an increase of 80 from 2016.   

 

We have been blessed by several people, businesses and 

churches doing food drives and/or donating money to our 

pantry.  When monetary donations are received, we are able to 

buy food from the Food Bank of Siouxland dramatically cheap-

er than from the grocery store.  No money comes out of the 

general fund for our pantry; everything is done through dona-

tions specifically designated for the food pantry. 

 

Giving Tree Thank You ◄ 

 

Thank you for the gift from the giving tree.  It was appreciated 

very much. 

 

Cardinal Elementary-Thank you so much for your generosity!  

The kids get so excited and really appreciate your thoughtful-

ness. 

 

Thank you for my present!  I love it and can’t wait to take it 

home. 

 

Thank you for the jersey and the ball.  I always wanted one be-

cause it’s my favorite team. 

 

Thank you for the gift.  I really appreciate it! 

 

Thank you!  I love it! 

 

Thank you so much for the surprise.  I love it!  I didn’t know I 

was going to get a surprise. 

 

Thank you for the Legos, shirts and crayons.  I like the sun-

glasses! 

 

Haven House-We truly appreciate your willingness to bring 

joy to someone else’s holiday by Adopting a Family for Christ-

mas.  This year our Adopt a Family Program was able to deliver 

gifts to 82 individuals.  Thank you so much!  We can’t do what 

we do here at Haven House without your support. 

 

 



February 2018 

► Siouxland Food Bank 
 

The Food Bank on Thursday, January 4, provided 3,412 

pounds of food items and 200 10# bags of potatoes to 79 

families that had 164 adults and 104 children.  Fifty-six house-

holds live in Nebraska and 23 in Iowa. 

 

Thursday, January 18, 73 households received 2,685 pounds of 

food items.  There were 142 adults and 102 children living in 

those homes.  Forty-six Nebraska and 27 Iowa homes received 

the food. 

 

Thank you to the young people that took their school vaca-

tion time to help on January 4.  It was good to see our 

“regular” helpers from the South Sioux City Schools on Janu-

ary 18. 

 

Thank you to the volunteers that faithfully come each time to 

help with the unloading of the truck, setting the food out and 

then distribution of the food. 

 

Two members of the Dakota County Voices for Food, Dakota 

County Extension office, helped, observed and complimented 

us on the way we were doing things.  A brochure was given to 

each family, listing the participants in the program and the 

amount of food that had been distributed in 2017 

 

Order Form 
If you wish to participate in the placing of lilies for our Easter 

worship, please complete the following and return the form to 

the church office no later than Thursday, March 15. 

 

LILY COST:  $13.50/plant.  I am ordering _______ plant(s). 

                                                                      (quantity)  
 

Please check one:   ___ I have enclosed payment. 

       ___ I will send payment as soon as possible. 

  

I wish to place my lily in (Please check one and complete): 

 

___ Honor of _______________________________________ 

 

                      _______________________________________ 

 

___ Memory of _____________________________________ 

 

                         ______________________________________ 

 

How would you like the “from” worded in our bulletin? 

 

__________________________________________________ 

 

Lilies may be picked up after the 10:30 am service on Sunday,     

April 1.  



 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

   1 

2-4pm Food Bank  

distribution 

2 

8:30am TOPS 

3 

4:00pm Spirit Connection 

practice 

4  
8:15am Worship 

9:30am Sunday School 
10:30am Worship 

5 

 

6 

11:30am Foster Care  

Review 
5:30pm Worship & Music 

Committee Meeting 

7:00pm AA 
7:00pm Al-Anon 

7 

1-3pm SHARE 

6:00pm Confirmation 
7:00pm Bells 

8:00pm Choir 

8 

7:00pm Lydia Group 

9 

8:30am TOPS 

10 

9:00am Saturday Quilting 

Group 
4:00pm Spirit Connection 

practice 

11 Holy Communion 

8-11:30am Leadership 

Lab Coffee Bar fundraiser 
8:15am Worship 

9:30am Sunday School 

10:30am Worship 

12 

6:30pm Executive  

Council Meeting 

13 

9:15am Circle II 

7:00pm AA 
7:00pm Al-Anon 

14 Ash Wednesday 

Holy Communion 

12:00pm Worship 

7:00pm Worship 
8:00pm Choir 

15 

2-4pm Food Bank  

distribution 
7:00pm Dakota County 

Amateur Radio Club 

 
 

 

 
 

Newsletter Deadline 

16 

8:30am TOPS 

17 

10:00am Prayer Shawl 

Ministry @ Parsonage 
4:00pm Spirit Connection 

practice 

18  
8:15am Worship 

9:30am Sunday School 
10:30am Worship 

19 

2:00pm Circle I 

6:30pm Church Council 
Meeting 

20 

6:00pm Prayer Shawl 

Ministry 
7:00pm AA 

7:00pm Al-Anon 

21 

12:00pm Worship 

7:00pm Worship 
8:00pm Choir 

22 

 

23 

8:30am TOPS 

24 

8-11am SHARE pick-up 

4:00pm Spirit Connection 
practice 

25 Holy Communion 

8:15am Worship 

9:30am Sunday School 
10:30am Worship 

26 

7:00pm Women of the 

ELCA Executive  
Meeting 

27 

2:30pm Communion @ 

Regency Square Care 
Center 

7:00pm AA 

7:00pm Al-Anon 

28 

12:00pm Worship 

7:00pm Worship @ St. 
Paul United Methodist 

8:00pm Choir 
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February 4 

Fifth Sunday after Epiphany 
 

Lectors:  8:15 am  Ron Olsen 

 10:30 am  Daniele Feenstra 

 

 
Cantor:  8:15 am Brandon Trautwein 

 

 
Acolytes:  8:15 am Diew Diew 

      Tyler Fader 

  10:30 am  Breck Swanson 

      Aubree Van Berkum 

 

 
Ushers:   8:15 am  Ottie & Jackie Gierman 

     Milt & Elsie Peters 

 10:30 am  Don & Lucy Gagnon 

              Lonnie & Carolyn Slaughter 

 

 
Altar Care:  

 

 
Money to safe:  

   8:15 am Deb Kenny 

 10:30 am Lee Novak 

 

 

February 11 

Transfiguration of Our Lord 
 

Lectors:  8:15 am  Ronda Litras 

 10:30 am  Ned Buser 

 

 
Cantor:  8:15 am Linda Johansen 

 

 
Acolytes:  8:15 am Nate Feenstra 

      Autumn Phommavong 

   10:30 am Julie Geveshausen 

      Jake Gill 

 

 
Ushers:  8:15 am Ottie & Jackie Gierman 

   Milt & Elsie Peters 

             10:30 am Don & Lucy Gagnon 

            Lonnie & Carolyn Slaughter 

 

 
Altar Care:  

 

 
Money to safe:  

   8:15 am Deb Kenny 

 10:30 am Lee Novak 

 

 
Communion Assistants:  
 8:15 am  Judy Blessing 

   Terri Gotch 

            10:30 am  Deb Kenny 

   Lee Novak 

February 25 

Second Sunday in Lent 
 

Lectors:  8:15 am  Barb Koskovich 

 10:30 am  Janet Tondreau 

 

 
Cantor:  8:15 am Tim Niemeyer 

 

 
Acolytes:  8:15 am Nyaluet Diew 

      Ashlyn Rich 

  10:30 am Peyton Martinez 

      Michael Sigsbee 

 

 
Ushers:  8:15 am  Ottie & Jackie Gierman 

    Milt & Elsie Peters 

 10:30 am Don & Lucy Gagnon 

            Lonnie & Carolyn Slaughter 

 

 
Altar Care:  

 

 
Money to safe:  

   8:15 am Deb Kenny 

 10:30 am Lee Novak 

 

 
Communion Assistants:  
 8:15 am  Judy Blessing 

   Terri Gotch 

   Deb Kenny 

            10:30 am  Sue Hunter 

   Lee Novak 

    

February 18 

First Sunday in Lent 
 

Lectors:  8:15 am  Deb Kenny 

 10:30 am  Jill Gill 

 

 
Cantor:  8:15 am Chris Knudsen 

 

 
Acolytes:  8:15 am Jessica Baker 

     Branden Lieber 

  10:30 am Aidan Arneson 

     Drew Benson 

 

 
Ushers:  8:15 am  Ottie & Jackie Gierman 

    Milt & Elsie Peters 

              10:30 am Don & Lucy Gagnon 

              Lonnie & Carolyn Slaughter 

 

  
Altar Care:  

 

 
Money to safe:  

   8:15 am Deb Kenny 

 10:30 am Lee Novak 

 

Thanks to our February Volunteers 
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